From: Hatfield, Brian <brian.hatfield@sos.wa.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 3:04 PM
To: Office State Actuary, WA; shawn.merchant@drs.wa.gov
Subject: institution library staff PERS to PSERS

CAUTION:External email.
Hello,

I’'m looking for someone to start a conversation with about shifting the handful of 0SOS employees who work within
DOC (and possibly in DCYF) facilities from PERS to PSERS. We are having a difficult time recruiting for these positions,
and Secretary Hobbs feels this might provide an additional incentive.

As a former member of the SCPP, Secretary Hobbs knows that pension legislation usually needs the Committee’s “seal of
approval”. However, he believes this change would involve so few people, it might be something we could accomplish
during the 2023 Session. If not, we could at least get the conversation started.

Thank you, in advance.
-Brian

Brian Hatfield

Secretary of State - Legislative Director
416 Sid Snyder Avenue SE

Legislative Building, Room 250

(360) 902-4184 www.s0s.wa.gov

Cell: (360) 764-0110

WASHINGTON

Sacretary of State

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Legislature. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.



